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San Juan Quilters Guild 

 
Aug 16, 2022—Note the date change 

 
At the Civic Center 

 
Seller Set Up = 8:30 am 

Gather = 9:30 am 
Meeting = 10:00 am 

 
Re-Stash 

 
A Quilter’s Garage Sale 

 
Last Call for a table is Tuesday, 

August 9th—See page 9 for details 

 
Sep 13, 2022 

 
At the Civic Center 

 
Gather = 9:30 am 

Meeting = 10:00 am 
 

Name Tag Sew Day 
Bring basic sewing supplies and machines 

Saturdays - following 
the regular guild  

meeting 
 

At Piedra Vista High 
Rooms B001& B003 

 
Gather = 9:30 am 

Meeting = 10:00 am 
 
 

Bring basic sewing supplies 
and sewing machines 
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Hello quilters, 
 
Hopefully you all have your quilts ready to show at the fair this year.  
 
This is a busy month as we all prepare for the County Fair. Remember that we still 
need a lot of help setting up the quilts that will be shown and even more to help hang 
before we can open the fair.  Please sign up with Ellen or Karen to work during the 
week.   
 
All our charity quilt tickets have been sold and the money is turned in with the tickets 
so the winner will enjoy our beautiful quilt. 
 
Our regular August meeting has been moved back a week because of the Fair so that 
August 16th meeting is our Re-Stash sale. If you needed a table call Linda Barlow as 
we need to have the room set before we get there. Be sure to bring cash and invite 
friends that may want so good material. 
 
We are beginning to put together the President and Vice President for next year so if 
you would be willing to serve on the board please contact Bert Roark or Annett 
Lee.  We will need many willing and happy members working to make next year great. 
 
September meeting we are working on name badges so everyone can design what 
they like.  It will be fun to make them and get to know each other with a new look.  
 
Hopefully you all have your work time set so the fair set up and take down runs 
smoothly.  
 
My email has changed. (AnnetteLee @ lookout.com) 

 

Annette Lee 

2022 SJQG President 

Letter from the President 
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Bring a Fat Quarter 
For the drawing: 
 
Aug –  Western Prints 
   
Sept –  Red & Black  
 

 
Delores Mountain Quilters Guild 

Aug 19th & 20th 
 

Delores Community Center 
400 Riverside Ave 

 
9:00 to 5:00 Friday & Saturday 

9:00  -  4:00 Sunday 
$5 admission 

Edna Smiley 4-Aug 

Rita Jaquez Arnold 15-Aug 

Cathy Hale 16-Aug 

Billie Whitlow 20-Aug 

Cheryl Harris 5-Sep 

Dixie Jackson 6-Sep 

Cynthia Myler 14-Sep 

Lisa Willems 16-Sep 

Linda Barlow 23-Sep 
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San Juan Quilters Guild Board Meeting Minutes—July 14, 2022 
 

 
Call to Order: 

Meeting called to order by Annette Lee, President 
Minutes of the May 2022 Board Meeting were read by Kim Duke, Secretary 
Georgia Cortez made a motion to approve the minutes, Karen Brimhall seconded. 

Treasurer’s Report 
Report was given by Cathy Otten who was filling in for Susan Nelson.  She reported that our 

insurance costs have increased again.  A copy of the treasurer’s report is available to any 
member upon request. 

Old Business 
There had been some questions about whether or not the San Juan County Fair would allow 

quilt entrants to sell their quilts at the fair.  Gail Hoffman presented the question to the fair 
board and they agreed to let entrants put a note on the quilt saying it is for sale with the 
contact information of the person selling it.  This means that the quilts must be tagged when 
entering them in the fair and the seller and the buyer must make arrangements after the fair 
to exchange money.  The San Juan County Fair will not be involved in the sale of quilts in 
any other capacity, nor will the quilt guild.  

Bert Roark still needs officers and committee chairs for next year.  
Ellen Vandruff still needs many spots filled for working at the fair.    
We are still in need of someone to head up the December meeting.  
Karen Brimhall reported that they had good response and ticket sales were good when they put 

the opportunity quilt in the Art Walk.  Wal Art displayed the quilt for us and they pur-
chased tickets for the drawing.   

 
New Business 

Lori Cosby delivered items to Santa Fe for fire victims.  She also delivered to SANE, the 
Women’s Shelter, Beehive House, and the new Three Rivers facility for the elderly. 

Karen Brimhall received cut outs of adult bibs and thought they might be a project we could do 
for community service. 

Cheryl Hough thought it would be a good idea to do a program next year on the bullseye quilt 
and she would be willing to teach it.  Bert Roark suggested a class on  stack and slash.  
Georgia Cortez said she would write those ideas down for the programs chairperson for 
next year.   

The August program will be Re-Stash, and September’s program will include, class for making 
your own name tag and name tags for guests which will be different from member tags.  
Also, Georgia plans to go over guild etiquette and will have an activity for deciding the 
quilt show theme.  The October class will be a wool class and November will be a virtual 
class on curved piecing which will be offered to members at no charge.   

Vernell Andrews will purchase more gift certificates to last through the end of this year, and 
one month in to the new year.   

Bert and Georgia have started working on the quilt show for 2023.  Georgia suggested the Vice 
President could be responsible for working with the quilt show chairman/committee.  It was 
decided that we will see how it works in 2023 before it is added to the bylaws.   

 
Motion to adjourn made by Cheryl Hough, seconded by Bert Roark. 
Those Attending: 
Annette Lee, Karen Brimhall, Lori Cosby, Ellen Vandruff, Georgia Cortez, Cheryl Hough, Kim Duke, 

Bert Roark, Cathy Otten.   
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August Program 

Re-Stash event which means “an opportunity to get rid of some sewing stuff you no longer 
want or need and sell it to members who would like it.  You can reserve a table by August 
9th.  You are responsible for managing your table, sales, etc. on the Re-Stash day.  Invite 
your friends to the sale.  Also, bring a lunch to this meeting. 

September Program 

Name Tags sew day.  We will be making name tags, the homemade, quilty kind to wear to 
future meetings.  We are spending money unnecessarily by purchasing paper name 
tags.  Let’s save some money and get creative with making our own name tags to wear at 
the meetings.  Bring basic sewing, fabric scraps & supplies for making name tags and 
your sewing machines.  

Thanks Ladies, see you soon.  Georgia 
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 Hello from the Membership Committee!  
 
 Please welcome the following new members and renewing members:  
 

Orleen Barber   Sonya Windbiel 
Maggie Boognl   Charlotte Peacock 
Carolyn Bradley   Cheryl Harris 
Deb Cutler   Shanna Uhl 
 
 
Including our new members and recent renewals, we currently have 70 members; 68 regular members and 2 auxilia-

ry members.   
 
Our programs have been exceptionally engaging with interesting speakers, trunk shows, lectures and classes (thank 

you Georgia & Linda!).  Surely there are quilters in our community who would enjoy participating in these programs so…. 
again, please be sure to invite your quilting family and friends to our meetings.   Also, if you notice that a previous member is 
missing from the meetings, give them a call and invite them to rejoin us! 

 
Just a reminder that guild members may attend either the Tuesday morning meeting or the Saturday morning meet-

ing or both meetings.  Come join the fun! 
 
Jill Tanis 
Membership Chairperson 
 
PS – Please update Dixie Jackson’s phone number to 505-801-1195 (this is Dixie’s only number) 
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Opportunity Quilt 

 

The opportunity quilt committee, Karen Brimhall and Ellen Vandruff, are always available 
to fulfill your raffle ticket needs.  

We also ask you to remember that the county fair is coming in August and we'll be needing 
quilts for the side raffle. Your show quilts also help to round out the display for the fair 
quilt show. It's a great time to show the community the things that are happening in the 
guild. 

Karen & Ellen 

 

San Juan County Fair *** August 6 - 14,2022 at McGee Park 
 

We will be taking entries Saturday, August 6th from 10:00 am to 6:30 pm.  We will need 
the following: 
 
Saturday Aug 6th: 
9:30 to 12:30—4 people 
12:30 to 3:30—4 people 
3:30 to 6:30—3 people 
*Checking in quilts 
 
Sunday, Aug 7th during judging: 
9:00 to 1:00—7 people 
*Scribes for judges and quilt movers 
 
Sunday Aug 7th to hang quilts: 
1:00 to TBD—10 people 
*Friends and Family members are appreciated! 
 
Sunday Aug 14th: 
9:00 to 11:30—4 people 
11:30 to 2:00—4 people 
*Taking down and distributing to owners  
 
 
Sign up sheets will be at the guild meetings. 

If you have any questions, call Gail Hoffman 505-330-7037 
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Check List for “Re-Stash – A Quilter’s Garage Sale” 
 
Program - August 16, 2022 
Guild: 

Civic Center  
Set up time is 8:30 am 

 
 
Members: 

Must register with Linda Barlow for a table by Aug 9th—505-486-3901 

Sellers must be Guild members 

Set up time is early, 8:30 am 

The money you make is your own 

You will be in charge of your own store 

There is no fee charged by the guild 

Items must be gently used 

Each person will be responsible for their own “store”   

We will be limited on space, but go ahead and bring it all 

We will give you at least one table  

You must have each item priced 

Partners: depending on the amount of stuff to sell, it may be easier to have items on separate tables 

and just move back & forth.  Or you may want to color code the price stickers 

Other things to think about:  

cash for change, ones, fives & quarters 

notebook if you are partnering with a friend  

color coded dots for pricing  

calculator 
shopping bags  

Enlist helpers (members or friends & family) 
You can bring guests for this event at no charge! 

 
Anything in these categories qualifies: 

Quilting 
Sewing 
Knitting & Crochet 
Crafting 
Needle Arts 
Art 
Finished Pieces 
Decor 

 
Linda Barlow 
505-486-3901 
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Morning Meeting 
 

Second Tuesday of the Month 
Socializing at 9:30AM 
Meeting at 10:00 AM 
Farmington Civic Center 

200 W. Arrington 

 
Saturday Meeting 

 

As announced 
Piedra Vista High School 

Visit us on the web at 
www.sjqg.org 

San Juan Quilters Guild 
P. O. Box 5541 
Farmington, NM  87499 

The San Juan Quilters Guild 
meets the second Tuesday of 
each Month at the Farmington 
Civic Center (daytime) 200 W. 
Arrington St.  Random Scraps 
is published in January, March, 
May, July, September and No-
vember of each year.  Quilting 
related articles, tips, hints and 
news are welcome. Items are 
due to the editor NLT Mid-
night on the Saturday follow-
ing the Board meetings.  Mail 
submissions to the editor: 
Shellie Purcell, 733 Sunrise 
Ct., Farmington, NM 87401 or 
PREFERABLY, email at quilt-
ingbean1@msn.com. Items 
received prior to publication 
date will be included as space 
permits. 


